
 

Dear Planning 

We write to lodge our objections to the Woodlawn Waste Incinerator Project: ARC: SSD - 

21184278.  

 

We:  

Jo-Anne & Damian Cormie  

95 Willow Glen Road 

Lower Boro NSW 2580 

Object to the application for a waste incinerator on the grounds that it will have a detrimental 

impact on the health of humans, flora, fauna, air, water & soil not only on the area surrounding 

Tarago area but also as far as the wind will blow.  

 

As reported in The Guardian & on CNN on 1 January 2020 with a further article published by the 

Wellington Post on 2 January 2020, smoke, ash & dust blown across from the Australian bushfires 

covered the mountains & polluted the air of New Zealand. Further to this samples collected from 

New Zealand glaciers have found it relatively common to find evidence of dust that has blown 

across from Australia typically from NSW, northwest Victoria, South Australia & occasionally 

Western Australia.  

 

The attached article contains solid evidence regarding waste sites and their impact on health. The 

article comes from Science Direct, a scientific journal article repository. This article discusses the 

observed connections between waste exposure & negative health outcomes over a 7 year period. 

To ignore it would be ignoring solid peer reviewed scientific fact.  

 

We have not made a reportable political donation in the past two years.  

 

We accept the Departments disclaimer & declaration.  

 

In the interest of health we urge the department to decline Woodlawn ARC: SSD - 21184278.  

 

Jo-Anne & Damien Cormie 

 

 

 



 

 

 


